THE HAYDEN TOWN COUNCIL
MEETS ON
MONDAY, MARCH 15, 2021
5:30 P.M.

HAYDEN TOWN COUNCIL CHAMBERS
520 N. VELASCO AVENUE
HAYDEN, ARIZONA 85135

FOR A
CDBG PUBLIC HEARING #2

The CDBG Public Hearing was started at 5:38 p.m.

Present: Mayor Dean Hetrick, Council Members Bernardino Cruz, Thomas Lagunas, and Enrique Lopez
Not Present: Vice-Mayor Bobby Smith, and Council Member Rosalinda Lopez
Staff: Town Attorney Stephen Cooper, General Superintendent Gary Cruz, Fire Chief Cruz Angel Gonzales,
Interim Police Chief Brian Marquez, and Senior Center Director Anita Hinojos
Audience: Alan Urban — CAG, David Navarro, Kevin Cavanaugh — Pinal County Supervisor, Dominga
Marin, Joe S. Marin Jr., Gloria Hadsell, Marvon Hadsell, and Edward Rasmussen

Discussion of the potential projects the Town of Hayden may wish to apply for using the Community
Development Block Grant Program. It is expected that the Town Council will select the final project at this
hearing.

Mr. Urban explained to the council and audience that one project will need to be chosen from the list of
Projects from the first public hearing. He said that the grant does not allow multiple projects. The projects
from the first public hearing are: Housing abatement, Water system improvements, Street curbing
improvements, Sidewalk improvements, Sewer system improvements, and Bobby Bracamonte Field
improvements. There were discussions on adding sidewalks to the street curbing, some sidewalks need to be
even with the street to avoid rainwater from running over the sides; handrails were also mentioned. Mr.
Urban told the council that he can check to see if the curbing and sidewalks can be combined. Mr. Urban
asked what they would need for the sewer system. General Superintendent Cruz said they would need dry
beds, manholes, holding station for dry sludge. Mr. Urban said to leave the sewer system broad, the
contractor will know what will need to be done. Mayor Hetrick felt that they should concentrate on the sewer
system, lift stations. This is what is costing money for the town.

The public hearing ended at 6:03 p.m.

CERTIFICATION

[ hereby certify that the foregoing meeting minutes are true and correct. The Hayden Town Council held a
CDBG Public Hearing on the 15" day of March 2021. I further certify that the public hearing was duly called
and held and that a quorum was present.
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Date /Laura E. Romero, Town Clerk




